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Road Maintenance

Original Language with red highlighted section requested for change

As noted, road maintenance is a significant issue, particularly as it relates to the gravel
roads. The Town Highway budget exceeds 70% of the total Town budget. There are
several reasons that maintenance of the gravel roads is problematic. These include natural
wear and tear on roadways, the continued severe weather events which cause both minor
and major damage to the roads with unfortunate frequency, the deterioration caused by
large farm vehicles (which continue to increase in size from years past), and the addition
of ATVs/UTVs to the local roadway system. The presence of ATVs/UTVs not only
results in damage to the roads (particularly the proclivity of some to enjoy creating
donuts in the road surface), but also by contributing to climate change which increases
the severity of weather events. As such allowing ATVs/UTVs creates an additional tax
burden, not to mention impacts of noise, fumes, and dust on the quality of life for those
adjacent to the roads. As most ATVs/UTVs use is for pleasure, not utility, the continued
viability of allowing ATVs/UTVs on the roads should be evaluated annually. Currently,
Valley Road is the only paved road, which requires a large investment on a regular basis.
There is no reason at this time to pave any additional roads given the cost.

Revised Language

As noted, road maintenance is a significant issue, particularly as it relates to the gravel
roads. The Town Highway budget exceeds 70% of the total Town budget. There are
several reasons that maintenance of the gravel roads is problematic. These include natural
wear and tear on roadways, the continued severe weather events which cause both minor
and major damage to the roads with unfortunate frequency, the deterioration caused by
large farm vehicles (which continue to increase in size from years past), and the addition
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adjacent-to-the roads-As most ATVs/UTVs use is for pleasure, not utility, the continued

viability of allowing ATVs/UTVs on the roads should be evaluated annually. Currently,

Valley Road is the only paved road, which requires a large investment on a regular basis.
There is no reason at this time to pave any additional roads given the cost.



